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UNUSUAL PRICE AND TRADING VOLUME MOVEMENTS 

RULE 13.10 ENQUIRY 
 

This announcement is made at the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the 
“Stock Exchange”) and pursuant to Rule 13.10 of the Rules Governing the Listing of the Securities 
on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited. 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of New Focus Auto Tech Holdings Limited (the 
“Company”) has noted the recent increase in the price and increase in the trading volume of the 
shares of the Company today.  

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 29 December 2014 (the 

“Announcement”) in relation to, among other things, a potential acquisition of 深圳市佳鴻貿易

發展有限公司 (Shenzhen Jiahong Trading Development Co., Ltd*) (the “Potential Acquisition”). 

Capitalized terms used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined in the 
Announcement.  

The Company is still considering the Potential Acquisition and the funding arrangements for the 
Potential Acquisition, but the definitive terms of the Potential Acquisition have yet to be finalised as 
of the date of this announcement. The Potential Acquisition is subject to further negotiations and it 
may or may not proceed, and if applicable, the Company will comply with the relevant disclosure 
requirements under the Listing Rules upon entering into any definitive agreement for the Potential 
Acquisition in the future. 

Having made such enquiry with respect to the Company as is reasonable in the circumstances, the 
Board confirms that, save as disclosed in the Announcement and above, it is not aware of any 
reasons for such price and volume movements or of any information which must be announced to 
avoid a false market in the Company’s securities or of any inside information that needs to be 
disclosed under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap. 571 of the Laws of Hong 
Kong). 

                                                 
1* For identification purposes only 



 

This announcement is made by the order of the Company. The Board collectively and individually 
accepts responsibility for the accuracy of this announcement. 

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company should exercise caution when dealing 
in the shares of the Company. 

 By Order of the Board 
New Focus Auto Tech Holdings Limited 

YING Wei 
Chairman 

Hong Kong, 26 March 2015  
 

As at the date of this announcement, the directors of the Company are: executive Director – ZHANG Jianxing; 
non-executive Directors – YING Wei, WANG Zhenyu, HUNG Wei-Pi John and DU Jinglei; and independent 
non-executive Directors – HU Yuming, LIN Lei and ZHANG Xiaoya. 


